Minutes of Bondi Junction Precinct Meeting held at Waverley Library on 17 Feb 10

The meeting was chaired by Peter Lynch with Don Slattery taking the minutes.

The meeting was opened at 6.35 pm with the Chairman asking for any motions to be put forward after the major address.

Apologies

Mayor Sally Betts, Councillors Sloan and Main (late) Paula Gallagher, Jennifer Lynch, Tony Moses and Gayle Walker.

Presentation regarding Hugh Bamford Sub-Depot proposal by Tony Reed General Manager

Mr Tony Reed gave a long speech, the gist of which boiled down to the fact that the Council’s proposal to establish the sub-depot was defeated by a well run campaign that used the internet, letter drops and personal contact, by the local residents.

After one and half hours of this a lady from the floor took the General Manager to task for wasting the meetings time on a lost cause. The General Manager denied this and drew the Precinct Committee’s attention to a briefing paper available to all that required it.

The General Manager then took general questions from the floor 
Minutes
The minutes from the previous meeting were submitted, a correction was made regarding Enid Hokin’s motion, requesting the presence of Ward Councillors at meetings, and then seconded and accepted.

The original November motion, moved by Enid Hokin seconded by Gayle Walker and unanimously passed was:

“that this meeting of the Bondi Junction Precinct request that Lawson Ward Councillors attend future Precinct meetings”.

Motions

Gordon Miller proposed that the bus stop adjacent to the corner of Oxford and Bronte (coming from Bondi Beach) be allowed to pick up passengers. He was regrettably informed by General Manager Reed that since the Traffic Committee (representatives from RTA, Sydney Buses, local MLA’s & Police) controls the situation in Bondi Jcn the motion has little chance of success. 

Andrea Baker put forward the following motion regarding shopping trolleys

Bondi Junction suffers trolley abuse, some remain abandoned for days posing health and safety concerns including use of trolleys for joy rides, damage to residents vehicles, use as garbage bins (including dog faeces), littering, and blocking fire exits.

Council policy adopts a collaborative approach which is obviously not working and Council must use a more stringent approach. I ask that the Precinct Committee take this matter up urgently with Council. 

Motion seconded and accepted.


General Business

The Chairman called for subjects from the floor and the following was discussed. The R & W sign in Hollywood Av, development from the Nelson Hotel down Oxford St to be now 12 stories.

Bill Beare spoke again regarding traffic speed in Ruthven Street on the approach to Oxford Street. He is writing to the Traffic Committee, and speaking with Councillor Tony Kay

Next meeting will be 19th of May. 

The present meeting closed at 8.30 pm.
